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March 18, 2021 
 

Mr. Galen McNamara 
Summa Silver Corp.  
918-1030 West Georgia Street 
Vancouver, BC  V6E 2Y3 
 
RE: Application Administratively Complete, Summa Silver Mogollon, Minimal Impact 

Exploration, Catron County, New Mexico, Permit No. CA027EM 
 
Dear Mr. McNamara,  
 
Pursuant to §19.10.3.302 NMAC, the New Mexico Mining and Minerals Division (“MMD”) has 
determined that a Minimal Impact Exploration Permit Application (“Application”) submitted on 
March 12, 2021, is administratively complete. The application was submitted by WestLand 
Resources on behalf of Summa Silver Corp. for its Mogollon project and proposes to explore for 
gold and silver on private, patented mine claims north of Mogollon, New Mexico. The 
application proposes to disturb less than 5 acres, therefore MMD is processing this application as 
a minimal impact exploration permit pursuant to §19.10.3.302.A NMAC.  
 
MMD is hereby notifying Summa Silver Corp. that the application is administratively complete. 
MMD will distribute the application to other cooperating state and tribal agencies to begin 
technically reviewing the application pursuant to §19.10.3.302.G NMAC.  
 
If you have any questions, please contact me at (505) 372-8634 or by email at 
david.ennis@state.nm.us.  
 
Sincerely,  

 
David (“DJ”) Ennis, P.G.  
Permit Lead/Reclamation Specialist 
Mining Act Reclamation Program 
 
cc: Darcy Anderson, WestLand Resources, Inc.  

Mine File (CA027EM) 
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